HIGHLAND COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING MINUTES
October 10, 2007
Trustees Present:  Nancy Batchelder, Vernie Coy, Donald Harter, Russell Karn, Joyce Rush, Jason Taylor.

Call to Order:  The regular meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairperson Rush in the Highland Community College Administration Building Conference Room.

Approval of the Agenda:   One item was added to the Agenda.  Heritage Hall Foundation Repair was added as Action Item V.F.  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Taylor that the Agenda be approved as amended.  Motion passed.

Approval of Minutes:  It was moved by Mr. Harter, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the minutes of the September 12, 2007, Regular Meeting be approved as presented.  Motion passed.
Approval of Warrants:  It was moved by Mr. Harter, seconded by Mr. Karn, that warrants numbered 14068 through 14868 be approved as presented.  Discussion.  Motion passed.
New Classified Position: Mr. David Reist, President, stated that enrollment in the Fall on-line classes exceeded expectations and it is anticipated enrollment in on-line classes will experience rapid growth in upcoming semesters.  The offices on campus and at several off-campus locations have seen an increased work load because of the extra students.  Ms. Denise Herbers, Coordinator of the Holton Center, is one of those who have been working with the on-line program.  Mr. Reist proposed the addition of a full-time office assistant at that location to assist with both on-line enrollment as well as providing clerical assistance to the Holton Center.  Currently Ms. Herbers is the only employee at that location.  Discussion.  It was moved by Mr. Taylor, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the addition of a full-time Office Assistant at the Holton Center be approved as recommended.  Motion passed.
2008-09 Calendar:   Mr. Reist presented a draft calendar for the 2008-09 academic year.  It was noted that the semester start dates have been moved back a week to be more in line with the universities and other community colleges.  It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Coy, that the 2008-09 Academic Calendar be approved as presented.  Motion passed.

Weight Room Project: The Trustees were updated on the progress of the new Weight Room.
West Avenue Project: Mr. Reist updated the Trustees on the West Avenue Project.  The necessary paperwork to request that the City vacate Prairie Street from Main to Missouri has been filed with the City and a hearing has been scheduled for October 11, 2007.
Klinefelter Land:  The Klinefelter Land that has been bequeathed to the College is in Brown County.  Because the College may not own land outside of its home county according to State statute, Mr. Reist proposed transferring the land to the Foundation with certain stipulations.  It was Board consensus that legal counsel be sought in this matter.
Mr. Reist discussed possible ways to enhance the HCC Agriculture Program with the Klinefelter Land and the Plamann Estate.
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Heritage Hall Foundation Repair:  Ms. Deborah Fox, Vice President for Finance/Operations, explained that Apartment 2 on the ground floor of Heritage Hall has experienced flooding for several years, although the flooding is not consistent.  Problems with the downspouts have been addressed and new drainage has been added, but the problem still persists.
Several contractors have been contacted for their advice, but nothing seems to work for very long.  A company called Dry Basement and Foundation Systems has been contacted and has provided what they feel will be a long term solution.  They will install a drainage system under the floor and a sump pump system to stop and move the water out before it gets into the student’s bedrooms.  Another company, Basement Magic, works in conjunction with Dry Basement and Foundation Systems to do the exterior drainage work coming from the interior system.

Dry Basement & Foundations Systems has submitted a bid of $14,308 and Basement Magic has submitted a bid of $1,650 for a project total of $15,958.  If approved, the project will begin May 20, 2008.

It was moved by Mr. Karn, seconded by Mr. Coy, that the bids from Dry Basement & Foundation Systems and Basement Magic be accepted as presented and that the Heritage Hall foundation repair proceed as proposed.  Motion passed.

Finance/Operations:  Ms. Fox provided an update on maintenance projects on campus.  She informed the Trustees that the 2006-07 Financial Audit has been completed and the results should be presented at the December, 2007, Board Meeting.
Ms. Fox informed the Trustees that bids are being sought to build a chemistry lab at the HCC Center in Perry, Kansas.  This item will be brought to the Board at a future meeting.
Student Services Report:  Dr. Cheryl Rasmussen, Vice President for Student Services, provided enrollment figures for Fall, 2007.  She reported that she will be attending the National Association of Student Personnel Administrators Conference in Little Rock, Arkansas, on November 7 – 10.  She has been appointed to serve on the NASPA Region IV-W Community and Two-Year College Division Advisory Board.  This is a three year appointment.
Dr. Rasmussen, Mr. Bad Dixon, Coordinator of Student Activities, and Ms. Lori Kelly, Director of Student Housing, will be attending the Kansas Student Affairs Conference in Manhattan, Kansas, on October 11 & 12.

A Grand Opening is being scheduled for the new snack bar the week of October 28 – November 3.

Academic Affairs Report:   Mr. Mike Parker, Vice President for Academic Affairs, reported the Sprint, 2008, course schedule is completed and available on line.  A printed tabloid of the schedule will be available after November 3.

Mr. Parker noted that the recent theatrical production by the HCC Theatre Department was a success.  He commended Theatre Instructor Mr. Damian Ernest and the students involved on a job well done.
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On October 4 & 5, Mr. Parker attended the semi-annual Deans and Directors Meeting in Liberal.  Attending with Mr. Parker was new Allied Health Coordinator Ms. Elizabeth Brey.  Items discussed included Allied Health and Business & Industry.  A Kansas Board of Regents representative was in attendance to answer questions about initiatives coming down from KBOR.  Kansas Department of Commerce representatives gave a presentation on how community colleges and technical schools can work with the Department of Commerce on job placement.
Mr. Parker will be attending the KCIA meeting in Topeka on October 16th.

Foundation Report:  No report.
Trustees’ Report:  Chairperson Rush reviewed the highlights of the Association of Community Colege Trustees’ meeting which was held in San Diego on September 26-29.
President’s Report:  Mr. Reist reported that the Docking Institute will be back on campus on October 18 from 10 a.m. – Noon to meet with the Faculty.  He invited the Trustees to attend.

Mr. Reist had attended a reception for the new owners of Snorkel who are from the U.K.  They will be expanding and adding approximately 100 new employees, many of whom will be welders.  The Atchison Technical College may be able to provide training for them.
Mr. Reist reported that he attended the Rural Community College Alliance meeting in Arizona.  He stated that this will be a good organization to be involved with as many of the colleges are similar in size and nature the Highland Community.
The merger with Northeast Kansas Technical College is going slow, but is still proceeding.  Mr. Reist stated that they are running out of space for their diesel mechanics and automotive programs.  The school has located a possible site in another area of town, but the Atchison School District, who currently oversees the Technical College, does not want to purchase it, especially if the merger goes through.  The NETC has asked if the HCC Foundation could purchase the property and lease it to them.  This will be brought to the HCC Foundation as a proposal, but Mr. Reist asked for Board of Trustee input.  Discussion.
Mr. Reist reviewed upcoming events at the College.
Public Comment:  None.

Announcements:  Mr. Harter commended the staff involved with the recent Spirit Spreader Clinic held at the Wellness Center.
Adjournment:  It was moved by Mr. Coy, seconded by Mrs. Batchelder, that the meeting adjourn.  Motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.
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